
Village of Hanover  
Regular Meeting 

January 12th, 2021 
 
 

President Schaible called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Roll was 
answered by L. Speer, D. Brotherton, L. Zigler, D. Grube, B. Gable. E. 
Murphy was absent. Also in attendance was Zoning Admin S. Murphy, 
Police Chief T. Wand, Attorney T. Kurt.  

Last months regular meeting minutes were read and L. Zigler 
motioned to pass the December 8th, 2020 meeting minutes. B. Gable 
seconded, motion passed 5-0.  

After review of the monthly bills D. Brotherton motioned to pay the 
monthly bills. L. Speer seconded. Motion carried 5-0.  

B. Gable motioned to approve the Treasurer’s Report. L. Zigler 
seconded. Motion carried 5-0. 

 Audience was via zoom and J. Ohms had a question about the zoom 
meeting ID.  Village zoom meetings are posted on the Village web site 
each month prior to the meeting.  

Old Business: ​The Township Hall Deed and the Property Deed for the 
riverbank were both signed tonight with lawyers present for both parties.  

Street Project: ​ A new light pole was run into and damaged, a ticket 
was issued and the pole will be replaced in the spring. 

Housing Project: ​An affordable housing project is still being sought 
out by developers. They are trying to obtain land between the Savanna Rd 
apartments and the Manor that Casey’s currently owns. Developers are 
also trying to purchase a couple units in the same area.  

Zoning Admin:​ S. Murphy reported that not much has happened over 
the holidays as far as permits go but will continue to gather information 
about Solar Panels for the lagoon.  

Village Clerk pay increase: ​Discussion was held about the clerks 
duties and pay. A $200 monthly increase was asked. B. Gable motioned to 
raise the village clerks pay by $200 per month. D. Grube seconded. Motion 
passed 5-0.  



Vehicle Sticker discussion:​ An Ordinance about vehicles sitting in 
excess along the streets was discussed. A discussion of possibly having to 
pay for a sticker for each vehicle in excess was had. Zoning and Chief 
Wand will be included in any further discussions regarding this matter.  

Electric Poles: ​A couple of old electric/ light poles have been burnt 
out and could be replaced. Poles with solar panels attached to them have 
been quoted at 1,500 dollars per pole. They do not need any electric wires 
run to them to operate and they are 26ft high and can be put in the ground 
the same as the existing poles.  

Budget 2021: ​A consensus to put the poles in the budget was given. 
President Schaible asked the board members to bring any ideas for the 
2021 budget to next month's meeting. Washing of the water tower and well 
maintenance will also be factored in.  

Noise Ordinance ; ​Will be left for next month's meeting.  
Committee Reports: ​B. Gable and Mayor Schaible met with 

department heads. Discussion of Spring projects and the new light pole 
bases that will be put on were had. Water tower light bulbs need replaced 
but will have to wait til it is safe to go up and replace them.  

Comments: ​Chicken Ordinance was commented on the fact that a 
rooster and over 5 chickens were still possessed by residents. The next 
steps to be taken is by the Attorney to prosecute and will be overseen by a 
judge. Also the police report to be filled. River Ridge After Prom committee 
asks for donations. B. Gable motioned for the village to donate $100 to the 
RR After Prom committee. L. Zigler seconded. Motion carried 5-0. 

Adjournment was motioned by B. Gable and seconded by L. Zigler. 
Adjourned at 8:05 p.m. 


